Reading at Hampton Lucy School
Aim

At Hampton Lucy School we aim to nurture confident, competent readers, who have a love of reading.
How we teach reading
Phonics
During reception and class 1, children are given a firm understanding of phonics through daily phonics lessons. These lessons are based on the phase from ‘letters and sounds’ and are taught using a range of resources.  Parent information evenings are held in both classes to ensure that parents understand our approach to teaching phonics and to enable them to support their child’s learning journey. Teachers share resources to support parents in this.
Children’s phonic development is regularly assessed and recorded in their individual phonics journey document to ensure they meet the required standard by the end of year 1. We expect children to have completed phase 3 by the end of EYFS. 
Children who have not met the required standard have small group interventions during year 2 to give them the opportunity to catch up with their peers.
Children with SEND, who have still not met the required standard by the end of year 2 benefit from a range of targeted interventions, including interventions led by external agencies who can offer specialist assistance. 
KS1 and KS2

All our English work is inspired by a high quality text. These books are used as a platform to engage, enrich and extend children’s reading. Teacher’s use carefully targeted questions to check understanding, discussing new vocabulary, summarize the main points and….

Teachers use a range of whole class, group and individual reading to ensure the children’s reading needs are met. 
The text also acts as a basis for children to do more research around the topic.
Teachers also regularly read a wide range of stories to children to give them a good knowledge of fairy tales, traditional tales and expose them to texts and authors that may be beyond their own reading ability. 
Children take part in daily reading sessions which give the children time to enjoy books and increase their stamina for reading. Children also take their reading books home on a daily basis, along with a home school reading diary where children’s reading achievements and targets can be shared with parents. Parents are encouraged to comment on home reading.
The Reading Environment 
Each class has a reading corner, with a range of age appropriate texts and books and of resources linked to the class text or topic.
We have a school library which houses some topic and free reading material. Children can access the library regularly.
Celebrating reading

Every half term reading is celebrated in the Happy Book. 
The school annually celebrates world book day by dressing up and having a day of activities inspired by our favourite books. 

In the Spring Term, the school also celebrates either the Stratford Literacy Festival or Shakespeare Week. 
 Class 3 celebrate Roald Dahl day on a biannual basis and children are encouraged to participate in the summer library challenge.
